PRINCE OF PEACE
SCHOOL COUNCIL MINUTES - FEBRUARY 11, 2020

Those Present: Jane Shriver, Jessie Wadle, Kelli Thompson, Kasie Broeckelman, Scott Richlin, Katie Butenoff

BUSINESS

Shared that MAP testing went well. Students did a great job! Technology worked smoothly and teachers will be looking at that
data in PLCs next week.

Catholic Schools Week was fun and included some new ideas. Students prayed on rosaries for a special intention and then sent
them on to the person they prayed for asking them to do the same. We have heard from several people to received rosaries from
our students how powerful and moving that was.

Enrollment looks like it will be about the same next year. Fewer kindergarteners than last year but more than the graduating class.

The council took a look at the change in tuition throughout the school’s history. Want to keep tuition as low as we can and still
stay around 60% of coverage of the total budget.

Looking at tuition for next year - considering a 6% tuition increase, discussed the idea of different kinds of payment plans to help
alleviate the sacrifice parents make.

Looked at another option for skirts for girls for 5-8th graders. In April, it will be available and displayed.

Months the boys wear pants, girls will be required to wear leggings.

OTHER INFORMATION SHARED

The Gala was a successful night. Gala funds will be used for replacement of the security system. The playground will also be
getting some updates. The playground company will be coming out to give a bid for what is needed.

STREAM night will be April 23rd. Reached out to Cerner - robotics company coming to do something different. Garmin and
Honeywell will still be there. The local high schools will be there, and new food trucks will also be invited. It should be a great
night!

August 18th will be the first day of school for next year.

Looking for someone to coordinate the welcoming committee. It is a great opportunity to use gifts and talents to benefit the
school community.



